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As City Council member Knotts exercises authority or control over the Town of Fairview's 
contracts, and as the anticipated contract amount is in excess of $1 ,000, the Town must 
obtain a Contract Exemption to continue leasing the building from Council member 
Knotts. 

The Ethics Commission may grant an exemption frorrl the prohibition in W. Va. Code § 
6B-2-5(d)(1) if the prohibition would result in excessive cost, undue hardship or other 
substantial interference with the operation of a governmental body or agency. 

Based upon the facts presented, the Ethics Comrrlission finds that it would result in undue 
hardship or other substantial interference with the operations of the Town of Fairview to 
prohibit the Town from leasing the building from Council member Knotts. 

The Ethics Commission finds, therefore, that the Town of Fairview may continue to 
temporarily lease the building ·from Council member Knotts pursuant to the terms 
of the current lease, $300 per month with the Town paying for utilities, insurance, 
taxes and maintenance. The Town may not, however, make any capital 
improvements to the leased building. For example, the Town may not replace the 
roof or install a new heating or cooling system. 

This Contract Exemption is effective until January 15, 2021. If the Town wants to 
continue to lease the building after that date and the lease will exceed the $1,000 
limited financial interest, then the Town must receive a new Contract Exemption in 
order to continue leasing the building from Council member Knotts. 

The Commission notes that exemptions must be granted on a case-by-case basis. 
Therefore, this Contract Exemption is limited to the facts and circumstances of this 
particular case and may not be relied upon as precedent by other persons or entities. 
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